
In the City and out.
Through Nairobi, and the country side to 
Brackenhurst (a Christian retreat center) 



This is the road we 
travel each day to and 
from school.  There is 
at least a mile or more 
of furniture makers on 
the road.  
You can custom order 
anything you want 
made, but be careful 
how you describe what 
you want as you may 
or may NOT get it. Furniture Row on Ngong Road. 



This vendor sells 
wrought Iron items, 
like beds and grills.  

But also note the 
wooden toilets in the 
foreground for the 
outhouses. 

Thank God, I have 
indoor plumbing and 
now that I’m in a 
better apartment, the 
water actually works. 

This vendor sells metal items as well.



Any size or style you 
want and they will 
make it.  

But you might want to 
mark the drawers as 
they are made to fit 
the slot and are not all 
exactly the same size. 
PS: learned that the 
hard way when we 
moved. Dresser anyone???



Yes there are modern 
buildings as it is a 
capitol city.  
The big circular thing 
in the middle is a 
water tank on top of a 
building. 
Notice the lady under 
the umbrella, she has 
cooked some items on a 
small grill and is 
selling them for her 
income. The side of the 
road is a popular place 
for that. 



Please ignore the 
construction in the 
background. Look at the 
foreground. What is it 
you might be asking? 

Well those are the goats 
that are eating the 
meager grass growing 
alongside the road.  
Sorry I didn’t click fast 
enough to also get the 
young boy who was 
herding them. 

What is that up front??????  



This outdoor café in the 
background is usually 
very crowded and this 
corner is usually very 
busy with vendors 
selling all kinds of 
things. 
It is very near the 
main intersection we 
turn to get to our 
apartment. 

An outdoor café. 



So this copy pro shop is 
in the local shopping 
mall that is within 
walking distance of our 
apartment. 

And amongst the 
modern, notice the two 
ladies on the corner. 
They have a small fire 
or grill and are 
roasting corn and 
selling it to passers by. 
Can cause a bit of a 
traffic nightmare when 
people stop unexpectedly 
to make a purchase. 

All the conveniences of home??  Not quite. 



NOW FOR A ROAD TRIP TO 
THE HIGHLANDS 

So now you have seen a little 
Of Nairobi….



Many roads in Kenya 
are not paved, even in 
Nairobi.  
So even though most of 
our trip was actually 
on very nice paved road, 
we spent some very 
bumpy minutes on dirt 
roads as well. 

The dirt roads. 



This scene could be any 
rural area, any where 
in the world, but I 
promise it was taken in 
Kenya. 

An actual 4 lane, divided highway. 



Many people here still 
live on subsistence 
farming. 
The problem is they 
may not own land….
So they will plow up 
(by hand) any public 
area they can, including 
the sides of the 
highways, and plant it 
with corn and other 
vegetables.  

Garden on the highway. 



So these few buildings 
and a few more not in 
the picture are located 
at an intersection of 
two roads so probably a 
busy place. 
What you may not be 
able to read is that the 
yellow building is a 
travelers bar and the 
blue building is a 
church. 

Lots of buildings that look like these on 
the sides of the road. 



Notice the lady in the 
center.  She is carrying 
a very full basket on 
her back. 
We can’t see it but 
there is probably a 
leather strap going 
under the basket and 
then around her 
forehead. 
I do not know how they 
do it.  

A heavy load. 



Most of the rural 
houses I saw were 
made of wood with 
metal roofs.   

People with any 
amount of money will 
have their house built 
out of concrete cinder 
block.  Which really 
does a good job of 
keeping the 
temperature in the 
house more constant.  

Rural Housing. 



Some of these building 
are probably school 
buildings and others 
houses, but obviously a 
very small community. 

A community. 



This picture reminds 
me of some the rural 
communities we 
traveled to in Costa 
Rica. 

Down in the valley. 



I have seen this all over 
but if someone owns a 
piece of land here, it is 
fenced in somehow.  
It may be with 
branches stuck in the 
ground and barbed wire 
nailed to it or as you 
can see it is a fence of 
hedges.  
Oh and what is that 
grazing in the 
foreground?.....A fence of hedges



A donkey of course, to 
pull the cart of goods 
to market or vice versa.  

We saw lots of donkeys 
grazing on the road in 
this region, but in 
other regions the people 
just carry everything on 
the backs or they pull 
the cart. 

Don’t see many of these in Nairobi, it is 
usually the person pulling the cart. 



AT BRACKENHURST 
And finally we arrive…..



This was built and run 
by Southern Baptists 
for many years.  Only 
recently has it been run 
by a different group. 

But they maintain the 
legacy of what was 
begun and the food felt 
like home.  
Fried chicken, mashed 
potatoes, green beans, 
and then biscuits and 
sausage gravy for 
breakfast or pancakes. 
Yummmmy. 

Brackenhurst Christian Retreat Center 



This is the dining hall 
and around the side is 
a café, a computer 
area, and a gift shop. 



The next few slide 
show the grounds of 
the center.  

It is beautiful.

One of the main buildings. 



The gazebo with some 
of the rooms behind it. 

The Gazebo. 



The grounds are 
beautifully maintained 
with landscaped hedges 
and flower beds. 

A meeting room. 



More beauty. 

A beautiful garden by the Gazebo. 



Lots of areas to sit on 
benches under a tree or 
grassy areas for the 
kids to play. 



And the bluest skies I 
have ever seen.  

It must have something 
to do with being near 
the equator, but the 
skies are indescribable 
and my camera does not 
do it justice. 

Just past this area, we 
heard and sort of saw 
some forest monkeys. 



And then there are the 
tea plantations. 

Brackenhurst is 
surrounded by tea 
plantations for as far 
as the eye can see. 

We took a long walk 
through the tea 
plantation. The tea plantations at Brackenhurst. 



From what I am told, 
these are all hand 
harvested.
They only pick the new 
light green leaves to 
make the best tea. 

And we thought only 
the Snapple company 
did that for their green 
tea. More tea. 



Amazing views. 



Yes I was actually 
there and I remembered 
to hand someone else 
my camera to take a 
picture. 

By the way, can you 
see how tall the tea is?  
They walk through this 
to pick the leaves and 
it is a bush like plant 
not like corn or other 
crops planted in rows. 

Me standing next to the tea. 



Up and down the 
rolling hills of the 
highlands. 

The highland tea plantations. 



Back on the campus of 
Brackenhurst….

I just couldn’t resist 
taking pictures of all 
the beautiful flowers 
on the campus. 

These were right 
outside my door. 

Oak Leaf Hydrangeas



I forgot to get pictures 
of the pink ones.  

Regular Hydrangeas 



Rose of Sharon is one 
of my favorite 
flowering plants. 
They grow wild here 
and are also commonly 
planted as part of the 
landscaping here. 

There is one planted 
right outside our 
apartment and I get to 
see it each time we get 
in or out of the car. Rose of Sharon 



I have no clue what 
this is but it is my 
favorite color…purple. 

Both the leaves and the 
fuzzy flowers at the 
tips were purple and 
just beautiful. 

??????????????????????????????



And then there are the 
Birds.  
They are everywhere, 
here and at the house. 
These birds were just 
flying all over the place 
and chasing one 
another. A Baglafecht Weaver 



I think this is the same 
bird as the last picture 
but I took video of it 
and captured a still 
shot from the video. 

I used the video and 
stills with my “Birds 
of Kenya and Tanzania” 
to identify them. 



This would be better 
close up, but it is very 
hard to track a moving 
object when you are 
zoomed in.  

I also got video of this 
one. 

I think this is a Cape Robin-Chat. 



And we mustn’t forget 
the soldier ants. 

These things are 
amazing, the entire 
colony just marches 
through and over and 
keeps moving. 

Although I am told 
they will not go over 
Cinnamon sticks, but 
will go around it with 
a wide berth to rejoin 
the troops. 

Soldier Ants 



As we left the retreat, 
there was a long 
winding river going 
down the mountain. 



Ending with this 
beautiful lake at the 
bottom of the 
mountain. 

Notice the ladies on the 
bank of the lake….
they are washing their 
clothes in the lake. 

I guess if you don’t 
have water come to 
you… you have to go to 
it. 
God bless Kenya


